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Updates from the URT

P.Solagna reported about upcoming updates from ARC, INFN, EGCF and QCG. Details in agenda

Staged rollout updates

SAM update 22 has been processed in SR (only one EA) and it’s ready to move in production.

CREAM in staged rollout, including BLAH. Bug fixes in particular a memory issue on SGE.

Issue with the latest release of BDII in UMD-2

UMD 2.7.0 contained an update of BDII core, but one missing package prevented the service to work properly: BDII installs but openldap does not start properly. More details in the agenda. UMD 2.7.1 and UMD 2.7.2 solve the problem.

Proposal: UMD-2 security support

UMD-2 updates are getting less frequent, most early adopters are deploying UMD-3 versions already. UMD-2 would formally end security support on April 2014.

The proposal is to stop releasing non security specific updates in UMD-2. Unless there are very critical bug fixes widely needed by sites. 

No objections from the attending NGIs.

Updates from DMSU

Issue: unable to retrieve output sandbox in a custom dir from a CREAM CE.

Link to the ggus ticket.

More information in the agenda.

GLUE validator alarms

ROD team has been notified about the new test running on midmon. The initial timeline for moving into production the probe (and generate alarms) was Nov 22nd. ROD teams in the coming months should follow with the sites in order to reduce the number of sites failing the probe before the alarms are generated (causing tickets).
G.Borges commented that the probe is failing in most sites, at the moment (~150 sites) and that the procedure for operational probes require that a probe should be OK for at least 75% of the sites before being operational. The probe, although requiring a better configuration for the service and not a service upgrade, may be very tricky to debug and some sites have many errors reported by glue-validator (order of tens). Considering the other campaigns such as SHA-2 currently running, the glue validation can overload site managers, at the moment. 
P.Solagna agrees that there is no point in dropping the procedure, at this point in time. It is important to start raise the awareness of sites about the glue-validator. P.Solagna proposes to wait for one month, to see how sites react to any communication from RODs, and if the statistics improve. 

L.Alves reported that glue-validator raises CRITICAL errors also for ‘obsolete’ entries in the information system. This may need to be re-evaluated since obsolete entries may not compromise the fucntions of the information system.

AOB

SHA-2 monitoring: P.Solagna will circulate a summary of the current upgrade status at the beginning of November. 

Next meeting: Proposed date was Nov 11th, clashes with a TCB meeting, proposed Nov 18th
